Friday 7th October 2022

Dear All,
What’s been going on?
This week was business as usual. I have seen some amazing writing and maths and heard some wonderful readers. The children are very settled and working hard. Well done everyone. 
My assembly this week was on Black History month and we explored the question ‘Who was the first?’ We looked at a timeline of British History and found the name of the first black policemen and members of Parliament. We also talked about the arrival of the Empire Windrush and when the first Notting Hill Carnival was held. 
Harvest Festival
Don’t forget we are the ‘Tomato School’ and have been asked to collect:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tinned Tomatoes / Spaghetti	Pasta /	Pasta Sauce / Noodles / Meatballs in tomato sauce / Ketchup / Carrier Bags (if possible)
If you can contribute please send in your donation by Thursday 13th October. Our Harvest Festival is on the 14th at 10am. If you would like to come, please just let the office know. 
Safeguarding
Attached to this letter is the summary of our safeguarding policy for you to read. The full policy is on the website or if you would like a printed copy please just ask at the office.
This week we have been contacted by Virgin Media to share with you the following message. 
At Virgin Media O2, we want internet users of all ages to enjoy all the wonderful things the web has to offer, safely. That’s why our experts have created a children’s internet safety test to help build awareness for parents and children of all ages to ensure they are better protected online. 
https://www.virginmedia.com/blog/online-safety/childrens-internet-safety-test  

I hope this is useful.

Best wishes
Christine Keen
Headteacher
